

Wednesday IIth July 2018

Dear Parents and Carers

As you are probably aware, St Anne's CE Primary School was inspected by Ofsted last month. The school was evaluated under Ofsted's most recent and rigorous framework for inspections over one day. I am very pleased to inform you that the inspector judged that **St Anne's School continues to be good.**

The inspection report is extremely positive, stating that our school 'continues to grow and flourish [as] a place of high-quality learning.'

The report also states that:

- 'The school's ethos and values permeate everything it does';
- 'Pupils' behaviour is exemplary';
- 'Pupils enjoy school and feel happy and safe';
- The children 'gain confidence in a caring environment with high expectations';
- 'Parents, staff and pupils are united in their view that pupils are safe in school';
- 'Parents appreciate the lengths to which [the school goes] to provide an inclusive and welcoming atmosphere in which every child is valued and cherished';
- 'There is a great deal of high-quality teaching in the school'.

I would like to thank you all for your high levels of support, encouragement and interest in our school, which is hugely appreciated. Thank you additionally to those parents and carers who spoke to the inspector on the day of the inspection, or who completed Ofsted's online survey, ParentView.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all of our wonderful staff and governors for their hard work, commitment and dedication to our school.

Please find a paper copy of our inspection report alongside this letter. This report can also be viewed at www.ofsted.gov.uk/reports within the next few days, as well as on our school website.

Yours sincerely

Mr J A Austin Headteacher







